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The WildflowerThe Wildflower  

A retreat is an effective tool for AAUW leadership to revisit its mission, vision 

and values, and strategize and plan for the future. Members are welcome to 

attend as observers to gain more insight into Branch operations and activities. 

Send agenda items to Peggy Martin and Maggie Leininger 

Summer 2018           Volume XXXVI, Issue 5  

Morgan Hill's famous 4th of July Parade is coming right up 

and AAUW will, once again, be represented. We are  

planning a format similar to last year with two vintage  

decorated cars with branch members and representatives 

of various youth groups associated with AAUW riding or 

marching along side. If you are interested in participating, 

please contact Margaret McCann.    

Stay tuned for specific space and time in the weekly  

updates.  

Saturday, August 4, 2018, 5ð8 pm 

Villa del Lago, home of Mary & Mike Cox 

405 Atherton Way, Morgan Hill 

¶ Enjoy a fine meal of salmon and beef filet with your AAUW friends. 

¶ $20 per person. Checks only please, made out to AAUW MH (write BBQ on memo 
line). NO CASH. (Your spouse or a guest is invited.)  

¶ Please RSVP HERE, and indicate if you will bring an appetizer, salad, dessert, or 
wine.  

¶ RSVP deadline is Wednesday, August 1. NO EXCEPTIONS! 

¶ Checks may be brought to the event or mailed in advance to Carol O'Hare, 461 Rio Oro Ct, MH 
95037. Questions about signups, contact Carol OôHare.  
Coordinated by Margo Hinnenkamp, assisted by past presidents. 
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Peggy Martin 

It has been very rewarding being AAUW Morgan Hillôs President for the 2017-2018 year. I am exceeding-

ly grateful for the opportunity to serve and thank all board members and branch mem-

bers.  I look forward to being Co-President with Maggie Leininger for the 2018-2019 year 

and to working with our board members, an exceptionally dedicated group of  

women. 

Morgan Hill Cellars most graciously offered to host our Spring Brunch again 

this year for which we are thankful to Maryclaire Sampognaro.  Thanks 

go to Margo Hinnenkamp, Elaine Reimer, Karen MacDonald and Jenny  

Redfern for organizing the event. It was a beautiful venue to install our 

2018-2019 officers and to recognize our scholarship recipients and AAUW Honorees. 

Maggie and I will be facilitating our annual Board Retreat on Saturday, July 21.  Our focus 

and program theme will continue to be about our community and the leadership role AAUW 

Morgan Hill has. All members are encouraged to participate. Details will be coming soon.   

Again, this year, I am excited to participate in this journey with all AAUW Morgan Hill members. Wishing 

you the happiest of summers. 

 

L-R: Coleen Colwell (Secretary), Maggie 
Leininger (Co-President), Peggy Martin 
(Co-President), Katie Scanlon (Treasurer), 
Margie Snively (VP-Programs),  
Janet Wright (AAUW Fund), Jenny Redfern 
(VP Membership) 

 

 

Maggie Leininger 
I am so excited and proud to be serving alongside Peggy Martin as 2018-2019 Co-President 

of AAUW Morgan Hill. Over this next year Peggy and I are continuing the theme of  

community and how we as members of AAUW can help our community of Morgan Hill.  

I know that over the last few years it seems like thereôs been a steady increase in craziness 

in the world, and Iôm finding that Iôm getting more and more frustrated watching the news. 

For me thatôs where AAUW comes in.  AAUW allows me to contribute positively both locally 

and to the wider community. It allows me to make a difference, and we all should feel 

proud of what we accomplish each year as a group. I look forward to seeing you throughout 

this next year at our events, programs and activities. 

mailto:president@aauwmh.org
mailto:preselect@aauwmh.org
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Donna Dicker 

Each year our branch honors members who have consistently shared their time and talent to accomplish 

our mission. This year we recognize Maggie Leininger, Mary Cox, Pat Toombs, and Joy Safakish. 

Mary Cox has supported our branch in a multitude of ways since she joined in 

2002. She has been president and co-president and membership co-vp. She 

and her husband Mike graciously host community and branch events at their 

home, the most popular being our annual summer BBQ. She also established 

the Lauren Jenkins STEM workshop, which was held at Anaerobe Systems, the 

Cox business.  

Maggie Leininger currently is president elect and has served as membership 

co-vp for three years in the past. She heads up the T-shirt committee for the 

Wildflower Run. She is known for her positive approach to any problem or  

  project, for example, getting rid of an overstock of old run t-shirts this year. 

    

Pat Toombs has taken on the responsibilities of Wildflower Run director for two years, 

successfully handling all the details that job entails. Previously she served as committee 

chair for several Run committees, including goodie bags. She also serves on the branch 

Leadership Development Team. 

As head of the Tech Trek committee, Joy Safakish coordinates the entire process of se-

lecting the girls who will attend Camp Currie at Stanford in the summer. She also plans 

and volunteers at the ice cream social for regional campers and their parents. At camp she 

runs the annual members visitation day. Tech Trek has prospered in Joyôs capable hands. 

AAUW Honorees 2018 (L-
R)  Maggie Leininger, 
Mary Cox and Pat Toombs 

All of our 2017-2018 elected and appointed board members, those who served in advisory positions, and 
as committee chairs.   

Elected Board Officers 

President, Peggy Martin; President Elect, Maggie Leininger; Membership VP, Jenny 
Redfern; Programs Co- VPs, Margie Snively and Margaret McCann; AAUW Fund 
VP, Janet Wright; CFO, Katie Scanlon; and Secretary, Joanne Rooney. 

Appointed Board Members 

Bylaws, Judy Kinker and Carol OôHare; GEMS, Susan Oldham-Fritts; Leadership 
Development, Janet McElroy; Legal Advocacy Fund, Janet Wright; Newsletter Layout Editor, Suman  
Ganapathy & Chris Hopwood; Newsletter Copy Editor, Carol OôHare & Suman Ganapathy; Public Policy, 
Janet Wright; Publicity, Gretchen Merrick; Scholarships, Donna Dicker; Tech Trek, Joy Safakish; Wild-
flower Run, Pat Toombs; and Wildflower Run Corporate Sponsors, Barbara Palmer.  

And More! 

Weôre grateful to the many members who have additional responsibilities. For information about Interest 
Groups and their chairs, go to the Branch website. For lists of committees and chairs, check out the 
Members area of the website and look under Branch Leadership. 

 

http://www.aauwmh.org/
mailto:webmanager@aauwmh.org
mailto:friendship@aauwmh.org
http://www.aauwmh.org/interest-groups/
http://www.aauwmh.org/committees/
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Jenny Redfern. Membership VP 

With enthusiastic members encouraging their friends, and with wonderfully  

engaging monthly programs at the library, we continue to attract new members. 

Please welcome: 

¶ Gautam Ganapathy, husband of member Suman Ganapathy and Sr. Director, Operations, Kloves, Inc. 

¶ Misao Kusuda, MD, a self-employed psychiatrist, and a friend of Suman Ganapathy. 

¶ Mary Patterson, 1985 Stanford graduate, health educator, and member of the MHUSD School Board. 

¶ Noemi Schambachédetails coming soon! 

Join or Renew Your Membership 

Renewing your membership is so easy to do online that 110 of our 175 members 

have already renewed for 2018-19, ahead of the June 30 deadline. Thank you! Our 

fiscal year begins on July 1, and it would be terrific to have even more of our  

renewals by then. Dues for 2018-19 are $104, which includes $59 National ($56 is tax-deductible),  

$20 State, and $25 Branch. Dues assistance is available.  

To Renew, either: 

¶ Look for an email from memberinfo@aauw.org in your inbox or junk folder. No login or instructions 
will be needed; just click and renew online. or 

¶ Print the Member Renewal Form and mail it with a personal check for $104, payable to AAUW Morgan 
Hill, to: Jenny Redfern AAUW MH Membership VP, 14721 Excaliber Drive, MH, 95037 

And, consider adding a contribution to the AAUW Fund while you are renewing.  

Save the Date: Sunday, September 16, 11 - 2 pm, Fall Membership Brunch (potluck), Morgan Hill Cel-

lars. Invite your friends! 

Carol OôHare 

More than $49,000 was raised this year from the Wildflower Run and the Wildflower Fund campaign. This 

will support all the branchôs philanthropic activities over the next year: local scholarships and grants, 

Tech Trek, and national AAUW programs and priorities. 

Gross income from Wildflower Run registrations and sale of t-shirts was 

$24,617. Corporate sponsorships added $28,850. Member donations to 

the Wildflower Fund totaled $12,181, an all-time high. (60.6% of members 

made a gift to the Fund, another record.) Expenses were $16,189. Thus, 

the final amount raised this year is $49,459, a little less than in 2017, due 

to fewer run participants.  

In July the Allocations Committee, chaired by Elizabeth Mandel, will meet 

to determine how these funds should be distributed among all our pro-

jects. 

 

 

mailto:membership@aauwmh.org
mailto:memberinfo@aauw.org
http://www.aauwmh.org/wp-content/files/membership/member_renewal_2018.pdf
https://maps.google.com/?q=14721+Excaliber+Drive&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:donations@aauwmh.org
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AAUW Bylaws Voting Results 

For more information:  https://www.aauw.org/resource/national-election/ 

Peggy Martin, President  

AAUW California's Convention was held on April 27 - 29th, 2018, at the Irvine Mar-

riott.  The theme for the convention 

was óEducated, Reasoned & Ac-

tiveô.  Four of our members were in  

attendance:  Joy Safakish, Carol Holzgrafe, 

Joanne Rife and  Peggy Martin.  

I found the convention rewarding, inspiring, educational, 

and a great place to network with other AAUW members in 

California.  

To learn more about what was discussed at the AAUW Cali-

fornia Convention, click here. A review of what took place 

at the convention will be discussed at our Board Retreat on 

Saturday, July 21, 2018. 

Proposal Topic Pass 
Percent  

Affirmative 
Yes No Abstain 

Did Not 

Vote 

Proposal 1. re: Staggered 

Terms 
Yes 92.97% 13584 477 550 113 

Proposal 2. re: non-AAUW 

Members on Board 
No 48.67% 7110 6188 1310 116 

Proposal 3. re: Degree Re-

quirement 
No 44.48% 6503 7121 997 103 

Convention Highlights 

¶ A talk on AAUW Public Policy priorities from Lisa Maatz, former AAUW National Vice President 
of Government Relationships and Advocacy. As stated in the convention brochure:  "Public 
Policy is a vital part of our AAUW membership.  We are passionate in advocating for women 
and girls so that they can break through social and economic barriers." 

¶ A talk by Kim Churches, CEO for AAUW National, about her goals for AAUW. 

¶ Meeting the top three Eleanor Stem-Allen Memorial Speech Trek contestants and hearing 
their speeches on ñHow We Can Stand Up to Sexism.ò 

¶ The Tech Trek luncheon and 20th Reunion Celebration. 

 

https://www.aauw.org/resource/national-election/
http://www.aauw-ca.org/june-2018-edition-of-the-california-perspective/
mailto:president@aauwmh.org
http://www.aauw-ca.org/june-2018-edition-of-the-california-perspective/
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Janet Wright,  Legal Advocacy Fund Chair 

The AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF) is helping fund the case of Zoe Spen-

cer, a professor of sociology at Virginia State University (VSU). She is suing 

VSU alleging wage discrimination and retaliation under the Equal Pay Act of 

1963 and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. In 2014 two male adminis-

trators were appointed to faculty positions as associate professors at vastly 

higher salaries than those of female professors at all ranks and $35,000-

$49,500 higher than Spencerôs salary. She requested a salary adjustment but 

was denied and alleges that she faced retaliation, including delays in pro-

cessing her pay. 

Spencer originally filed her case in the U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of Virginia.  VSU moved 

for summary judgment and the court dismissed her case with prejudice. The court reasoned that be-

cause the two male associate professors were affiliated with different departments than Spencer, they 

were not appropriate comparators. In April 2018, she filed an appeal with the U.S. Court of Appeals for 

the Fourth Circuit.  

In the absence of comprehensive federal equal pay legislation or strong state pay equity law in Virginia, 

litigation is the primary remedy for women such as Spencer.  

Janet Wright AAUW Fund VP 

The AAUW Fund finances groundbreaking research on issues related to gender equity 

in education and the workplace. This work influences the national discussion on topics 

like the pay gap between women and men, sexual harassment in schools and on col-

lege campuses, and the underrepresentation of women in science and engineering. 

Through new and traditional media, targeted outreach to policymakers, and member 

efforts, AAUW research serves as a catalyst for action. 

Two research projects were completed or updated in 2017. ñThe Simple Truth about 

the Gender Pay Gapò is a common sense guide updated twice a year that provides 

key facts about the current state of the gender pay gap in the United States, with explanations and links 

to additional resources that can help women effectively advocate for pay equity.  

ñDeeper in Debt: Women and Student Loans (2017)ò takes a close look at the issue. Womenôs suc-

cess in post-secondary education is shrinking the gender pay gap and opening up new opportunities, but 

at what price? Women not only take on more student debt than men do, but women also pay back their 

loans more slowly because of the gender pay gap.  

 

 

mailto:laf@aauwmh.org
mailto:laf@aauwmh.org
mailto:fund@aauwmh.org
mailto:fund@aauwmh.org
https://www.aauw.org/research/the-simple-truth-about-the-gender-pay-gap/
https://www.aauw.org/research/deeper-in-debt/
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Donna Dicker

 

Jean Pinard who turned 
90 and Joan Stempel who 
turned 80 this year hosted 
a party for the Friday Writ-
ers group at Jeanôs beauti-
ful backyard. Jean also cel-
ebrated her landmark 
birthday by visiting  Santa 
Fe, New Mexico, for a week 
and at a gathering of 50 
AAUW members and 
friends at her home. Photo 
credit Sue Brazelton. 

In April Coleen Colwell  

appeared in the South Bay  

Singers performance of ñThe  

Music Manò as Winthrop, the broth-

er of Marian (the librarian). Also in 

the cast were branch members 

Nancy Foster and Peter Anderson.  

Congratulations to  

Gretchen Merrick who was 

added to the Intero real estate 

firmôs Presidentôs Circle. The 

Circle is for the top 5% of the 

agents.  

Congratulations also to Bob Foster, husband of member Nancy Foster, who will be honored by Leader-

ship Morgan Hill with its Excellence Award on July 21 at Guglielmo Winery. 

Elaine Reimer and her family welcomed a handsome new grandson in April. 

Margo and Rich Hinnenkamp celebrated their 50th anniversary by taking a river cruise with stops in 

Vienna, Prague and Budapest. 

Carol OôHare hosted a farewell party for Gisela Steffe, who moved to Iowa in May. She will be missed. 

Christine Hopwood 

Gisela Steffe joined the Morgan Hill Branch of AAUW 

January 1992 after she moved here with her husband, 

Will. After joining she wholeheartedly became involved 

in Branch activities, particularly supporting its mission to 

advocate for fair pay and economic security for women.  

In 2006 Gisela was named an AAUW Honoree and the 

following write-up accompanied the announcement in 

the September 2006 issue of The Wildflower.  

ñGisela Steffe is one of those quiet, behind-the-scenes 

workers. She serves as Neighborhood Chair and organizes the Annual Neigh-

borhood Dinner. She also coordinates Afternoon Book Group. Her artistic  

talent is evident in the Womenôs History exhibits and Wildflower Run displays 

she creates each year.ò 

Gisela has loved every minute living in Morgan Hill and cherishes the friends she has made in AAUW and 

the South Valley Symphony where she played violin since 1992. After losing her husband, Will, in late 

2016 she finally decided to move closer to her daughter in Cedar Rapids, Iowa.  She is now a National 

AAUW Member. A more detailed article may be found HERE. 

mailto:friendship@aauwmh.org
mailto:newsletter@aauwmh.org
http://aauwmh.org/wp-content/files/newsletters/2018-summer_Gisela_article.pdf

